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19 January 2006
Advertising Standards:

Lamb Ad: Incitement to celebrate not hate
In a special meeting this morning the Advertising Standards Board agreed to dismiss complaints against Meat and Livestock Australia’s Sam Kekovitch’s Australia Day Message 2006 advertisement
Following receipt of a number of complaints about the advertisement which encourages Australians to consume lamb on Australia Day, the Board convened this morning to consider the advertisement. 

In making its determination the Board “considered that the references in the advertisement to the recent racial tensions in some parts of Australia were not intended to, nor would be seen by most members of the community as, vilifying people on account of their race, nationality or ethnicity. The words of the advertisement do not condone or incite such behaviour. In fact the words of the advertisement encourage Australians to get together with friends of all cultural backgrounds.”

In making its determination the Board considered complaints made about the advertisement’s language, alleged racial slurs and its portrayal of women and cricketers.

In considering the language used in the advertisement the Board “…noted that some families would not use or be exposed to these words but that many members of the community would be and would understand that the words were being used in a colloquial sense that is consistent with the ‘larrikin’ style humour of many people in Australia.”

The Board noted that the advertisement had been rated as suitable for broadcast only in ‘Parental Guidance’ timeslots. The Board decided that this advertisement did not breach the Advertiser Code of Ethics instead considering it a humorous attempt to persuade people to buy lamb, particularly on Australia Day.

Bureau Chief Executive Officer, Ms Fiona Jolly, said that “The advertising self regulation system continues to demonstrate its effectiveness.  Ten of the 12 Board members were available at short notice to consider this advertisement which will run only until Australia Day. In making its decision the Board applied its view of general community standards, recognised that not everyone will like the advertisement but concluded that its humorous and satirical tone and its message to ‘eat lamb’ is not of such a nature as to make it unacceptable for broadcast.”
The Advertising Standards Bureau accepts complaints about individual advertisements from members of the public. Such complaints are assessed by the members of the Advertising Standards Board against criteria set out in the AANA Advertiser Code of Ethics and associated codes. Under the rules of the self-regulation system, advertisers are required to modify or discontinue advertisements when complaints are upheld by the Board. The case report for this advertisement is attached. Full details of advertisements considered by the Board, and the reasons for Board determinations, can be obtained from www.adstandards.com.au.

For interviews contact Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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